


At one point in the evening, 100 sparkling candles were lit on a very
large cake, co-abbots Linda Ruth Cutts and Paul Haller made welcoming
statements, and we all sang “Happy Birthday.”

The next morning we gathered, as we do every Saturday at 6:30, for
zazen and service, celebrating our teacher’s anniversary with our ongoing
practice of his way. The regular Saturday morning lecture was given by
Suzuki Roshi’s son and dharma heir Hoitsu Suzuki Roshi. Hojo-san, as he is
often called at Zen Center, has been a much loved friend and teacher to us
for many years, often willing to travel from Japan to help us with cere-
monies and his wise and gentle presence. His lecture is included in this
issue of the Wind Bell.

Later that afternoon there was a formal ceremony in the Buddha Hall
to commemorate Suzuki Roshi’s anniversary. Abbot Paul Haller officiated,
and was joined at the altar by Genko Akiba Roshi, the administrative head
of the Soto School in North America, Hoitsu Suzuki Roshi and a number of
Suzuki Roshi’s early students, among whom were: Sojun Weitsman
(Berekeley Zen Center and former abbot of SFZC), Jakusho Kwong (Sonoma
Mountain Zen Center), Katherine Thanas (Santa Cruz Zen Center), Senior
Dharma Teacher Blanche Hartman, Paul Discoe, Jane and Peter Schneider,
Edward Brown and Phillip Wilson. The formal offerings were accompanied
by cymbals and statements of gratitude from Zen Center’s first generation.

Saturday evening many of us drove to Green Gulch Farm for Skit
Night. Skit Nights are a long-standing tradition at Zen Center, often mark-
ing the middle of a practice period or monastic intensive. They give us a
chance to show off our talents (or good intentions) and to poke gentle fun
at ourselves, lest we take ourselves too seriously.

On Sunday morning, at Green Gulch, in lieu of the regular public lec-
ture, some of Suzuki Roshi’s original students spoke of their lives with him.
And on Sunday afternoon a pilgrimage of sorts was made to Sokoji Temple
in Japantown. Tt was the Sokoji congregation to which Suzuki Roshi origi-
nally came to minister, before he met the odd collection of beats and hip-
pies who eventually settled down to become Zen Center. The current tem-
ple is a few blocks away from the original, which, after years of disuse, has
been remodeled as a residence for seniors. We were welcomed by the Sokoji
congregation (a number of whom had known Suzuki Roshi) with a ceremo-
ny and reception and a celebration of our common roots.

The final event of the weekend was a meeting of representatives of
sanghas in Suzuki Roshi’s lineage. Eighteen groups were represented, includ-
ing ones from Illinois, New York, Washington and British Columbia, as well
as several from the Bay Area, and a couple of sub-groups within San
Francisco Zen Center (the People of Color group and the Meditation in
Recovery group). Michael Wenger, vice president in charge of dharma group
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